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Svane News. 

07-10-2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This is the first newsletter "Svane News" - I will try here to update everyone about new things in 

the company. Should there be input - good stories from everyday life, I would love to hear from 

you . If you have any good pictures, you are welcome to send them to me. 
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The first 30 days at Svane Entreprise. 

    

Photo taken by Henne 

 

Photo taken by Dons Kolding 

 

Photo taken by Agersko kro (Eftersalg) 

My first month has passed at Svane 

Entreprise  - I have spent the first time 

getting to know the company well - I have 

been well received where I have come - so 

thank you all for that. 

The picture left. was my first digging task 

together with Kim Rosenlund – Think  it went 

very well . 

There are a lot of business processes that I 

have to familiarize myself with - but it comes 

one stroke at a time, as they say. Thanks to 

everyone. 

In addition to the trip with Kim, I have visited 

2 projects in Kolding and one in Ribe. 

A visit to Dons near Kolding was also where 

we had a nice Friday with Grill sausages and 

soda. 

I can feel when I come out that all of you talk 

with great enthusiasm and passion. 

In the office I have found my place - I know 

where the coffee is - the printer works - 

Interviews have been held with all employees 

from the office - so I have got an impression 

of what the individual does on a daily basis. 

After sales were invited to Agerskov kro for a 

cup of coffee where we were greeted and I 

was allowed to tell a little about the present 

and the future. 

So, overall, I got off to a really good start and 

got a very positive impression of the 

company and all employees. 

Torben Ilsøe Nielsen 
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Information  

 IT in the company must have an upgrade, this will happen from 01-01-2023. We will switch to a 

Microsoft Office 365 solution, i.e. we will work with a Cloud-based solution. We have changed 

our collaboration partner from Centex to IT-Confidence. Initiation of the new solution will be 

implemented in the office first and subsequently for those of you who work in field - Niels will 

help you with setup and intro for employees in field. 

 A new Svane website is being worked on - the first draft is on its way from our partner - which 

will be announced to everyone when the page is finished and ready to be displayed - this will 

be our profile to the world - see www.svanenetreprise.dk. 

Expect to have something ready here sometime in the fall. 

 Invitation to Christmas lunch has been sent out for 10-11-2022 at Agerskov kro. 

 Aftersales – Kaj has chosen to end his career at Svane Entreprise and retire – I would say 

thanks to Kaj for his time with Svane Entreprise. Malene has been hired and she had first day 

of work 06-10-2022. Malene will be involved in settlement in relation to EVII and Norlys as well 

as planning tasks.  

 A meeting was held with Norlys on 20-09-2022. We receive great praise from Norlys for our 

way of handling things – Praise hereby passed on . 

The cooperation With Norlys works well. New tasks have been put on standby for the rest of 

2022, as Norlys has spent significantly more money on their projects than expected - right now 

we don't know how this affects Svane - we hope to receive a production plan for the rest of 

2022 as soon as possible. The individual projects that will be affected this year and what will 

be planned and will be moved into 2023. We are in close dialogue with Norlys regarding the 

planning of tasks for the last quarter of this year. 

 Likewise, a meeting has been held with EVII - also a really good meeting - who have come in 

really well with new tasks from their side over the last period - so very positive. 

 In Esbjerg, the area will be cleaned up over the next period - as soon as there is time for this - 

the project has started with Arne in charge and it will be very good .Please notice when you 

have something you don’t know where to put please ask the guys in car workshop they will 
help. Order is for everybody.   

 Our canteen area by the warehouse / workshop will soon be ready both as a meeting room - 

Depot and as a lunch room - as soon as the project is ready it will be put into use. 

 A questionnaire has been sent out to everyone in "field" in relation to APV and a meeting will 

be held for office people on 04-10-2022. 

 It has been decided in the working environment group that documentation and data sheets for 

products we use in the future will be uploaded to "Work", this work is carried out in 

collaboration with the AM group. Work is an online portal where all documents will be stored - 

more information about this when it will be launched. 

  

 

 

Thank you to everyone for your daily efforts for Svane Entreprise 
Torben Ilsøe Nielsen 


